
 

 

Community Services Dept. 
P.O. Box 11130 
Reno, Nevada 89520-0027 
Phone:  (775) 328-6100 
Fax:  (775) 328-6133 

Planning and Building 

1001 East Ninth Street, Reno, Nevada   89512 
 

To: Washoe County Board of Adjustment 
From: Kelly Mullin, Senior Planner 

Washoe County Community Services Department 
Planning and Building Division 
775.328.3608 
kmullin@washoecounty.us  

Date: Oct. 5, 2017 

Subject: Second addendum to original staff report for Special Use Permit Case No.  
WSUP17-0014 (Gail Willey) 

Two new exhibits have been received since yesterday and are attached to this addendum to 
Special Use Permit Case No. WSUP17-0014 (Gail Willey.) The additional documentation 
includes: 

 Exhibit C-2: Additional Public Comment Letters 

 Exhibit G: Applicant Response to Staff Report and CAB meeting; Trade Area Analysis 

Due to a request from Washoe County’s water rights manager, staff also requests that the 
following condition of approval be added as 1(t): 

t. All water rights, including surface water rights, must have appropriate permits and 
approvals by the State Engineer. 
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From: Gary Peters
To: Mullin, Kelly
Subject: Gail Willey Permit
Date: Thursday, October 05, 2017 6:10:36 AM

Kelly Mullin,

As a resident of Pleasant Valley for many years, I’m very concerned and troubled about the possible granting of a
special use permit to the Gail Willey Landscaping and rock hauling operation. The residents of this beautiful valley
live here because we greatly value the peaceful rural environment. Granting a permit for a heavy industrial use
operation is against everything this area is meant to be. Please forward this letter to all involved in this process and
add my name to those very much against this permit. Thank you for your consideration in this matter.

Gary Peters
310 Galena Pines Rd.
Pleasant Valley
(775( 750-4993

mailto:KMullin@washoecounty.us
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 EXHIBIT C-2



From: zina Zinn
To: Mullin, Kelly
Subject: Pleasant Valley-Industrial Use
Date: Wednesday, October 04, 2017 9:52:41 PM

Attention: Kelly Mullin
A resident of Pleasant Valley, I adamantly oppose "heavy industrial use" in this, our residential neighborhood.  The
increase in traffic, specifically heavy truck traffic and the noise that accompanies such traffic, is unacceptable in this
residential area.  Please give consideration to those of us already living here and help ensure our continued safety
and quality of life.

Zina M. Zinn
(775) 741-7118

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:KMullin@washoecounty.us


EXHIBIT G
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